March 2, 2015 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Bill Gemmill, Roy Burkins, Polly Kreiss, Gordon Wisnom, Jerry Writer and Michael Ellinger.  Also in attendance were: Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Stacy Myers, Dennis Sarpen, Ira Walker and Mayor Smith.  Kenton Kurtz was absent. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 2, 2015 Council meeting. Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated February 3 thru February 18, 2015 totaling $107,568.79, seconded by Mr. Ellinger and the motion was carried.  Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the checks dated February 19 thru March 2, 2015 totaling $26,622.07 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion passed unanimously. 
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated February 3 thru February 18, 2015 totaling $51,821.51 seconded by Mr. Writer and the motion was carried.  Mr. Gemmill made a motion to approve the checks dated February 19 thru March 2, 2015 totaling $3,172.27 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion passed unanimously.   
 

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated February 3 thru February 18, 2015 totaling $32,966.82 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.  Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the checks dated February 19 thru March 2, 2015 totaling $1,771.03 seconded by Mr. Writer and the motion passed unanimously.  
PUBLIC COMMENT

Council recognized Janet McElwain of the Mason Dixon Library.  Mrs. McElwain, on behalf of Library Funding, wished to ask Council for an additional contribution to the library above the $2,000 the Borough already contributes.   The additional funds would be used to purchase automatic doors for the library.  Henry’s Lock & Key gave the library an estimate of $7,500 to install the automatic feature on the existing doors.  The library needs the doors to assist the elderly, persons with disabilities and parents with young children.   Mrs. McElwain stated that operational losses and state funding has reduced the budget by $15,000 over prior years.     A recent fundraiser earned $8,600 for capital expenses; however, Mrs. McElwain would like to save those funds for future expenses.  In the future years, the library will new a new roof, carpet and new blacktop. Mrs. McElwain is also considering applying for a Keystone Grant that is a matching grant and would result in $3,775 to be used towards the doors.   
Council recognized David Wisnom.  Mr. Wisnom is considering the purchase of a restaurant and liquor license to be used elsewhere in the Borough.  He would be purchasing the license for his corner property, but it would be used as a holding place; he would not actually use the license for that facility.  He would use it within the next 5 years elsewhere in the Borough.  Mr. Burkins made a motion to consent to transfer the license into the Borough contingent upon final location and approval of state regulators.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried with Mr. Wisnom abstaining.  Council also mentioned that Mr. David Wisnom’s new facility at Route 851 and Mill Street is not to have an entrance/egress onto 851.  Mr. Wisnom stated that construction on the site to stop traffic from moving onto 851 from the facility will be completed in the spring.
Council also noted that Jeanie Olson was not able to attend tonight’s meeting.  She is interested in renting the office space from the Borough that was most recently occupied by the Police.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Sharnetzka stated that he will be meeting with Mr. Sarpen to discuss the Storm Water Management Ordinance that needs to be drafted.   He will be using the former Ordinance and one from Delta to write the Ordinance. 
Attorney Sharnetzka stated that progress is being made in regards to the fence needed for the Poplar Springs Development.  He stated an easement is in place to fix the fence and he received a commitment, via email, to pay the Borough the cost of fixing the fence.  
Act 52 states that Recreation fee money paid to HARP can be used for maintenance and upkeep, not just capital expenses.  It was the consent of Council to allow Attorney Sharnetzka to move forward in drafting an Ordinance that will be consistent with the State Ordinance regarding this issue. 

Attorney Sharnetzka stated that his office will be holding a Seminar on March 26 from 3:30 – 5:00 pm and 5:30 – 7:00 pm regarding the Sunshine Act, Right to Know and Rules for Executive Sessions.  Of note, May 8th, 2015 will be game night at the York Revolution for his company also.  

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen was recognized by Council.   He stated that Mark Clark from his office will be working with Mr. Gemmill regarding what will be needed for streets and roads this year.  Hill Street was stated to be a priority. 
Mr. Sarpen stated that the Storm water Ordinance should follow DEP Model and not deviate.  He is working with Attorney Sharnetzka on this project.

The Authority is extending the sewer on the south side of 851 in the Township.   Nine properties will be required to connect.
OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker presented his report for Council. 

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the cost of identification plates for each of the 118 fire hydrants for a cost of $500.  Mr. Writer seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost of four small electric heaters from Grainger’s at a cost of $275.84.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the purchase of two check valves for the bioset unit from Schwing Bioset at a cost of $153.63.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $548.50 to Control Systems 21 to fix the alarms for sewer station #5.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the message was carried.

Mr. Gemmill made a motion to approve the cost of cleaning and fixing a sewer leak behind the library for a cost of $330 to Miller’s Septic Service and $407.50 to Manifold Excavating.  Mr. Writer seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the purchase of a new computer at the sewer plant from Nerd 911 at a cost not to exceed $1,300. Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the cost of replacing the packing for the sludge pump at the sewer plant for a cost of $771.60.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost of fixing the frozen water service line at 32 Mill Street.  The cost is to be split between the Borough and the property owner.  The cost of Manifold Excavating was $545; the split will occur when all fees are received.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.
It was the consensus of Council to have Control Systems 21 calibrate the influent flow meter at the sewer plant this week.  It is out of sync due to freezing. 

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Smith stated that tax people met last week to discuss past due accounts. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Wisnom stated that the Borough’s share of the Library contribution for automatic doors would be $2,025, with the Township paying $3,600.  It was the consensus to table a decision until the next meeting.  This issue will be placed on the April agenda.  
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Mr. Gemmill had nothing to report.
Mr. Burkins stated that a separate gas meter is used for Southern Regional.  The bill for gas has already been paid.  
The Employee Handbook review has been halted due to various people’s illnesses.  Work will begin again once everyone is well.  
There being no further business, Mr. Ellinger made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Burkins and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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